
 
 
 
December 7, 2019 
 
Good day families and school community members: 
 
This information is a follow-up to the October 31, 2019 and December 2, 2019 memos regarding 
the review of the Holy Trinity High school system.  
 
Please note below the motion which was voted on and passed for your school system during 
the December 7, 2019 regular public meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Newfoundland and 
Labrador English School District: 
 
 
MOTION: Holy Trinity High School System, Holy Trinity High, (8-12), Juniper Ridge 
Intermediate (5-7), Holy Trinity Elementary (K-4), Cape St. Francis Elementary (K-4) : 
 
WHEREAS​ the Newfoundland and Labrador English School District is committed to providing 
the best possible educational programs for students; and 
 
WHEREAS​ a reconfiguration of grading in the Holy Trinity High School System is required to 
achieve that objective;  
 
BE IT THEREFORE RESOLVED​ that: 
Holy Trinity High School will be reconfigured from Grades 8-12 to Grades 9-12 and Juniper 
Ridge Intermediate will be reconfigured from Grades 5-7 to Grades 5-8 effective for the 
2020-2021 school year. 
 
As always, information on this process can be found in the school review web page for this 
system, which can be accessed through the following link: 
https://www.nlesd.ca/schools/schoolreview/2020/system-hth.jsp 

 

 

 

 

https://www.nlesd.ca/schools/schoolreview/2020/system-hth.jsp


Should you have any questions regarding this decision, please contact Leo Etchegary, Director 
of Schools for the Holy Trinity High school system at 758-2351 or via email at 
leoetchegary@nlesd.ca 

Thank you for your interest and involvement in the school review process.  
  

Sincerely, 

  
Darryl Feener 
Assistant Director of Education-Programs (Avalon Region) 
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